
2
A YEAR OF COMPASSION, RECOGNITION, LEADERSHIP, AND STRATEGIC PLANNING

2020 ANNUAL REPORT



1

Our Mission

To inspire our family with endless opportunities.

Our Vision

To be the premier provider, offering exceptional services and innovative programs 
that empower those we serve and those who serve them to experience the best that 
life has to offer.

Our Values

Respect: We recognize the value and dignity of every person.
Commitment: We are accountable to the greater community.
Compassion: We seek to understand and empathize with others.
Service: We strive to exceed expectations.
Excellence: We strive for the highest quality in all that we do.
Integrity: We are honest, responsible, and ethical.
Innovation: We aim to continuously improve our services and organization.
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Dear Friends,

As I reflect on all that has occurred during the past year, I am  
humbled by the notion, put into practice every day at Springpoint, 
that we are stronger together. Two days after our region’s first  
positive COVID-19 case was reported in early March 2020, I  
communicated a coronavirus response plan developed by our 
Springpoint leadership team. Fighting the virus was and remains a 
collaborative effort, and I’m proud of how we worked together to 
keep residents and staff safe, healthy, and informed. Thankfully, we 
were able to provide vaccinations for our employees and residents 
during the first few months of 2021, and we look forward to the time 
when we can once again gather freely.

When we had to restrict non-employee, non-essential visits throughout the communities in 
mid-March 2020, our employees transformed into Springpoint heroes. They found innovative 
ways to provide our residents with needed goods and services while ensuring they continued to 
experience love, care, and support. Communities opened mini markets and used their in-house 
TV channels to provide residents with daily updates, exercise classes, religious services, guided 
meditation sessions, movies, and more. Our dedicated dining teams began taking orders,  
cooking, packing, and delivering hundreds of delicious, nutritious meals to our residents’ doors 
every day.

In mid-April 2020, we established a Springpoint Heroes Fund through the support of  
Springpoint and the Springpoint Foundation. The fund provided a monetary recognition  
incentive to our front-line employees and continues to provide communities with funds and  
resources to help acknowledge our team members’ tremendous contributions and many  
personal sacrifices.

Looking ahead, I’m excited about our newest project, Springpoint at Manalapan, a freestanding 
assisted living and memory care community located in the growing Monmouth County region of 
Manalapan, NJ. The community is comprised of several single-story buildings that group  
60 semi-private and private rooms into three neighborhoods with two courtyards. Construction 
began in June 2020, and we look forward to a late 2021 opening. 

And finally, 2021 marks the beginning of a new strategic planning cycle. You can read about 
Springpoint’s “Journey to 2035: Strategic Plan 2021-2023,” approved by the Board of Trustees in 
November 2020, on page 8 of this Annual Report. Our future is bright.

In closing, I would like to acknowledge the continued outpouring of appreciation from residents 
and family members for the efforts of our employees and leadership teams. Your kind words and 
encouragement truly sustain us. Thank you.

Be well,

Anthony A. Argondizza, President & CEO
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As the COVID-19 pandemic reached the  
Mid-Atlantic region in early March 2020, the 
Springpoint leadership took action, employing 
all of our powers and resources. Springpoint 
communicated a coronavirus response plan  
developed by the Springpoint leadership team 
in compliance with guidelines provided by  
federal, state, and local health officials to  
ensure that our communities would be able  
to maintain operations under challenging 
conditions. This was the first of many updates 
shared by Springpoint as the senior manage-
ment team and the leadership teams at all of 
our Springpoint communities prioritized  
keeping residents and staff safe, healthy,  
and informed.  

To direct a cohesive response to the corona-
virus pandemic, we convened a COVID-19 
task force comprised of members of the senior 
management team, leaders from all communities 
and affiliates, and the health services team.  
Our purchasing director managed the  
procurement and distribution of personal  
protective equipment (PPE). Initially, we held 
daily phone calls as we shared best practices 
and resources, responded to challenges, and 
provided support services as needed. 

Fortunately, our health services team— 
including dedicated risk-management profes-
sionals, clinical experts, medical directors,  
and a committee on professional services 
overseen by medical experts—has expertise 
in infection control and is adept at handling 
the management of an outbreak. They work in 
consultation with the Centers for Disease Control 
and Prevention (CDC), the Centers for Medicare  
and Medicaid Services (CMS), the New Jersey 
Department of Health, the Delaware Department 
of Health, and local health officials. Additionally, 
our senior management team has years of  
operational experience in crisis management, we 
share best practices among our communities, and 
we have the purchasing power to attain whatever 
supplies are needed.

Since March 2020, we instituted these safety  
measures to protect our residents and staff:
•  Employees must complete daily wellness 

checks, including having their temperature 
taken. Any employee who tests positive or 
shows symptoms must follow strict protocols 
regarding quarantine and re-testing before 
returning to work.

A Caring Response to COVID-19
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•  Contact tracing is in place to notify  
employees or residents who have had  
potential exposure and provide guidance on 
required isolation and quarantine protocols.

•  All visitors must complete a wellness  
screening questionnaire and have their  
temperature taken prior to their visit.

•  All employees and visitors are required to 
wear masks while in the community.

•  The communities are cleaned regularly and 
high-touch areas are disinfected with  
greater frequency. Hand sanitizer is available 
throughout the communities for visitors and 
employees.

•  We practice proper social distancing of 6 feet  
or more.

•  We continuously educate employees and  
residents on proper hygiene and safety  
measures to prevent the spread of COVID-19.

In compliance with guidance from health  
offices, by mid-March 2020, we restricted 
non-employee, non-essential visits throughout 
the communities, a decision that helped flatten 
the curve but posed a different set of challenges. 
It was crucial that residents who were  
following the state-mandated stay-at-home 
rules experience the love, care, and support 
of community life. That’s when Springpoint 
employees transformed into heroes, finding 

innovative ways to provide residents with  
needed goods and services, including making 
and delivering daily nutritious meals, while 
keeping everyone safe and healthy.

Recognizing that our front-line employees  
dedicate themselves to those we serve with 
unwavering courage and selflessness, we  
established the Springpoint Heroes Fund 
through the support of Springpoint and the 
Springpoint Foundation. The fund was created 
to recognize and support the tremendous job 
our employees are doing during the COVID-19 
pandemic as they work tirelessly to promote 
the safety, health, and well-being of our  
residents and one another. In addition to giving 
our front-line team members a one-time  
bonus, we provided communities with the 
funds to spend on recognition activities for 
their heroes.

As we progressed through the remaining 
months of 2020, never was it more important 
that we pull together as one team, a sentiment 
shared by our residents. Remarking about how 
friendly and hard-working the staff are,  
Stonebridge at Montgomery resident Helen 
Freedman noted, “They are doing everything 
they possibly can to keep us safe. I’m  
overwhelmed with the thought of how they  
manage it. We residents certainly appreciate 
their tremendous efforts.” 
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Meadow Lakes resident Lillian Ernst said, “The 
staff really are heroes—they go to great lengths 
to make our lives pleasant and comfortable, to 
entertain and sustain us. They look after our 
health and homes, cook and deliver us food, 
tend to our magnificent grounds, and all I have 
to do is think about things that I enjoy. It’s as 
good as it could be.”

Tom and Libby Vona, residents at The Oaks 
at Denville, were also impressed. “Neither one 
of us is surprised by how they’re handling this 
because they handle everything well,” said Tom 
Vona. “Yes,” said Libby Vona, “they’ve gone 
above and beyond. We have no complaints.”

Winchester Gardens’s resident Rosemarye 
Levine expressed her satisfaction with a  
difficult situation: “I think they’re doing a  
magnificent job. They get information out to 
us and insist we follow the rules. People are 
happy to be here where they feel safer and more 
protected.”

Sherry and Bruce Chappelle, residents at  
The Moorings at Lewes, were quite impressed, 
noting that they couldn’t have asked for better 
conditions. “Their communication was clear 
and careful,” said Sherry Chappelle, “and  
their concern for our physical, spiritual, and 
emotional welfare was quite obvious.” Echoing 
that sentiment, Bruce Chappelle added, “They 
were magnificent in uncharted waters and we 
didn’t sink.”

Needless to say, it was with a sense of great  
joy and hope that we received the federal  
government’s December 2020 announcement 
that vaccines had been approved. We began  
vaccinations in all our communities in late  
December and as of mid-April, 94% of our  
Life Plan Community residents and 70% of  
our Affordable Housing residents have been 
vaccinated.

We are grateful to see a light at the end of the  
pandemic tunnel and know more than ever 
that our Springpoint family is better together.
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GROWTH
Springpoint Living at Manalapan  
Construction Underway

Construction began in June 2020 on our  
newest project, Springpoint Living at  
Manalapan. The one-story, 60-room assisted 
living and memory care community is located 
off Woodward Road near the Route 33  
intersection in Manalapan, New Jersey.

We chose the Manalapan location based on 
strong market demographics and potential 
need, in addition to site visibility and its  
convenient location off Route 33. Being in  
close proximity to our home office in Wall 
Township and other Springpoint affiliates is 
another benefit.

If everything goes according to plan, the  
building will be completed in fall 2021.  
Additional time will be needed to install  
furnishings and equipment and prepare for the 
Department of Health survey. We anticipate 
pre-sales beginning in summer 2021 and we’re 
planning for a grand opening in late 2021.

Winchester Gardens Renovations Expand  
and Upgrade Dining Options

In 2020, Winchester Gardens completed a  
$3 million project to upgrade and expand the 
existing clubhouse dining room and provide a 
variety of other distinct dining areas for com-
munity members to enjoy. The newly expanded 
dining room, The Oak Room, offers an inviting 
setting for fine dining with comfortable,  
spacious seating for up to 76 guests and an 
action station for chef demonstrations.

During the renovation process, doors from 
the 1920s-era dining room were discovered. 
To maintain these original architectural gems, 
the doors were refurbished and installed to 
create separation between The Oak Room 
and the new tapas bar/lounge, the Manor 
House Lounge; the original wainscoting was 
refurbished as well. Open and airy, the newly 
appointed dining room also includes greater 
views of the recently renovated terrace dining 
area, Olmsted Courtyard. Winchester Gardens 
now offers a variety of distinct new dining 
areas: a casual dining, a lounge/bar, fine dining, 
a chef ’s station, and an outdoor terrace.

Winchester Gardens Unveils Smart Villas

Winchester Gardens equipped two of its villa 
models—the Glen Eagle and the Addington—
with K4Community, an advanced technology  
system that creates a wonderfully responsive 
living environment. Compatible with Amazon 
Alexa, the technology enables residents to  
control lighting, music, security, and more, just 
by the sound of their voice. 

2020 YEAR IN REVIEW
A YEAR OF COMPASSION, RECOGNITION, LEADERSHIP, AND STRATEGIC PLANNING
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RECOGNITION 
The Atrium at Navesink Harbor Receives  
Holleran 2020 Choice Community Award

The Atrium at Navesink Harbor received the 
2020 Holleran Choice Community Award 
given “in recognition of the exemplary culture 
of Resident Engagement.” Holleran, a nation-
ally recognized research and consulting firm 
that specializes in the senior living industry, 
conducted the survey of 136 independent living 
residents at The Atrium at Navesink Harbor.
With over 75% of residents responding, the 
comprehensive survey indicates that the  
overwhelming majority of residents regard 
the community as an extraordinarily engaging 
place to live.

Holleran identifies four benchmarks in its  
measure of resident engagement:
1.  Voice: Do residents have a say in how the 

community operates?
2.  Connection: Does the community make it 

easy for residents to maintain strong social 
connections on and off campus?

3.  Fulfillment: Are residents encouraged to 
maintain a sense of purpose and engage with 
life goals?

4.  Well-being: Do residents have comprehen-
sive access to health and wellness resources 
that address physical, emotional, intellectual, 
psychological and spiritual health?

The Atrium at Navesink Harbor’s recognition 
is based on an overall engagement score within 
the top 15% of the Holleran Benchmark which 
includes the ratings of more than 1,000 client 
partners in 43 states and Canada.

NJBIZ Health Care Heroes Awards Recognize  
Quality of Care

Springpoint was honored with several 2020 
NJBIZ Health Care Heroes Awards during a  
virtual celebration in October 2020 by NJBIZ. 

Dhruti Mehta, MSW, LSW, Director of Resident 
Services at Meadow Lakes, received the 2020 
NJBIZ Health Care Professional award. Upon 
receiving the award, Dhruti said, “We got  
creative and did everything we could to keep 
our residents engaged. Likewise, their positive 
attitudes helped all of us stay motivated.”

Meadow Lakes also received the 2020 NJBIZ 
Long Term Care Facility award. Meadow Lakes 
Executive Director Brenden Garozzo said, 
“We’re honored to receive this recognition. As 
we faced unprecedented challenges, we pulled 
together like the family we are and helped our 
residents thrive.”

Michael Anderson, a volunteer at The Oaks  
at Denville, was recognized by NJBIZ as a  
Volunteer of the Year for a COVID-19 relief 
effort he launched called “Denville Strong.”

Congratulations to these recipients and all our 
healthcare heroes!

This award is granted to  

THE ATRIUM AT NAVESINK HARBOR  
In recognition of the exemplary culture of Resident Engagement. 

MICHELE HOLLERAN 
Founder & CEO 

OCTOBER 2020 

CONGRATULATIONS!

In recognition of the exemplary culture of Resident Engagement.

Health Care Professional: Dhruti Mehta MSW, LSW  
Director of Resident Services, Meadow Lakes

Long Term Care Facility: Meadow Lakes

2020 NJBIZ Health Care Heroes Award Winners

Congratulations!

Volunteer of the Year: Michael Andersen 
The Oaks at Denville 
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LEADERSHIP SUMMIT
Annual Summit Goes Virtual

In November 2020, over 200 Springpoint  
leaders gathered virtually for the annual  
Leadership Summit to learn from each other, 
share ideas, express gratitude, and share  
successes. Springpoint President and CEO 
Anthony Argondizza opened the summit by 
thanking everyone for their incredible work 
throughout a challenging year. The Springpoint 
Board also expressed gratitude to the Summit 
speakers for their kind words, including Board 
Chair and COO, Dr. Maureen Schneider, Chief 
Nursing Officer at Chilton Medical Center, and 
Dr. Jessica L. Israel, Chair of the Springpoint 
Board Professional Services Committee and  
Senior Vice President of Geriatrics and  
Palliative Care at RWJ Barnabas Health.

STRATEGIC PLANNING
Journey to 2035: Strategic Plan 2021-2023

The strategic planning process began in April 
2020, incorporating input from stakeholders 
throughout the organization via online surveys 
and virtual meetings. We conducted two  
visioning and planning sessions with resident 
board members of our Life Plan Communities 

and the Springpoint Board. Senior leadership 
worked with our consultant to shape the strate-
gic plan and then worked with the Planning and  
Development Committee to finalize it. Through 
this dynamic, interactive process, we developed 
a vision of what we aspire to be in 2035 and 
identifies the key building blocks in the next 
three to five years to guide us toward that vision. 

Approved by the Board in October 2020, the 
plan will guide us through 2021 to 2023. We  
are in the process of pursuing these strategic 
directions:
•  Realign the Springpoint offerings with the  

consumer’s expectations, moving from what 
may be acceptable to what is valued.

•  Develop an educated, engaged, and exceptional 
workforce; effective and impactful technology/
analytics; and a broader capital base.

•  Establish new approaches to care, consumer, 
and community while developing a proficiency 
in transient advantage.

As we embrace the future, we will continue to 
provide exceptional service, grow revenue,  
sustain financial strength, and invest in our 
people.
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SPRINGPOINT 2021 BOARD OF TRUSTEES
Michelle Bennett, Executive Vice President, Newport Capital Group, LLC 
Edgar M. Coster, Vice Chair of the Springpoint Board, Former Partner, Alliance of Fiduciary Consultants, LLC
James Ferrare, Managing Principal, PWM Advisory Group, LLC
David Flood, SVP and Chief Development Officer, Intermountain Health Care
Robert J. Fogg, Partner/Attorney, Archer & Greiner, P.C. 
Jessica L. Israel, MD, Corporate Chair, Geriatrics, RWJ Barnabas Health
Barbara Kreider, Ph.D., Former Educator, University of Pennsylvania, Rutgers, Moorestown Friends School
Vincent A. Myers, Principal, DI Group Architecture
Mark Olear, Chief Investment Officer and Chief Operating Officer, Getty Realty Corp.
Kevin G. Rogers, Strategic Development Consultant, Visiting Nurse Association Health Group, Inc.
Patricia Schaeffer, Co-Founder, Talent Strategy Partners, LLC
Maureen A. Schneider, Ph.D., Chair of the Springpoint Board, Chief Operating Officer and Chief Nursing  
  Officer, Chilton Medical Center
Michael Serluco, Partner, WithumSmith and Brown, PC
Thomas Whelan, President, Whelan Asset Management
Anthony A. Argondizza, President and CEO, Springpoint Senior Living, Inc.

FOUNDATION 2021 BOARD OF TRUSTEES
Vincent P. Celenza, President/Founder, C&C Construction Management, Inc.
John Clarke, Executive Director, New Brunswick Housing and  
  Redevelopment Authority
Timothy M. Ferges, Partner, McCarter & English, LLP
David Flood, VP and Chief Development Officer, Intermountain Health Care,   
  Interim Chair
Jeremy Grunin, President, Jay and Linda Grunin Foundation
Christian T. Koerner, CPA, ABV, MST, Koerner & Associates, LLC CPAs
Glenn Mekles, SVP, Business Development, Conner Strong & Buckelew

OFFICERS
Anthony A. Argondizza, President and CEO
Garrett T. Midgett III, Treasurer
Maureen E. Cafferty, Secretary
David L. Woodward, Assistant Secretary

CCRC RESIDENT TRUSTEES
Robert Hersey, Springpoint at The Atrium, Inc. (The Atrium at Navesink Harbor) 
John Maffei, Springpoint at Crestwood, Inc. (Crestwood Manor) 
Thomas Reed, Springpoint at Lewes, Inc. (The Moorings at Lewes)  
Rita Strmensky, Springpoint at Meadow Lakes, Inc. (Meadow Lakes)    
Marie Eppinger, Springpoint at Monroe Village, Inc. (Monroe Village)    
Jeffrey Tener, Springpoint at Montgomery, Inc. (Stonebridge at Montgomery)   
Herbert Shapiro, Marcus L. Ward Home (Winchester Gardens)   
Dorothy Banashak, Springpoint at Denville, Inc. (The Oaks at Denville)   

Ex-Officio Trustees:
Anthony A. Argondizza
Garrett T. Midgett
Maureen E. Cafferty
David L. Woodward
Michael W. Oakes
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FINANCIAL HIGHLIGHTS

  $103,909

  $61,995

  $105

  $85,136

  $47,511

  $5,983

$2,694

$22,802

$322

   $4,631

   $33,913

   $440

   $7,870

   $307

   $6,645

   $3

   $12,137

Contributions from Bequests & 
 Net Assets Released from Restriction 

Dining Services

Spiritual Care

SPRINGPOINT OPERATION REVENUES
OPERATIONS ($ IN 000’S) — $196,370 

COMMUNITY BENEFIT  
SUPPORT ($ IN 000’S) — $7,160 

SPRINGPOINT OPERATION OPERATING EXPENSE
OPERATIONS ($ IN 000’S) — $192,873

Investment Income and Other Revenue

Administration & General

Affordable Housing Support

Marketing

Resident Financial Assistance

Charity Care

Tomorrow’s Leaders Internship Program

Interest Expense

Medical Revenue

Operations & Maintenance

Medicaid Allowance

Residential Revenue

Professional Care

Broader Community Support
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Before moving to The Atrium at Navesink Harbor in March 
2020, Fran Sullivan and John Brennan split their time between 
homes in New York and North Carolina. Although the couple 
had already selected a Life Plan Community in North Carolina, 
they scheduled an overnight visit at The Atrium at Navesink 
Harbor as they were traveling home after Thanksgiving in  
November 2019. 

“We liked the size, waterfront location, and river garden. We 
heard how wonderful Red Bank is and we liked that it has a train 
station, so we thought we’d give it a try,” said Fran. After spend-
ing a comfortable night in one of the community’s guest rooms, 
they enjoyed breakfast in the dining room and observed how the 
residents were friendly and treated each other with respect. They 
decided to make the move.

Before they had a chance to settle into a normal routine, COVID-19 emerged in the Northeast and the  
community enacted a number of safety protocols. Although Fran and John weren’t able to take full advantage 
of all the community’s activities and amenities, they were impressed by the great care shown by the  
administration and staff.

“They make an effort to communicate openly with us and are very friendly and available,” said Fran.  
Agreeing, John noted that the staff is wonderful and consistently upbeat, and the residents are cooperative.

Having settled in beautifully, Fran and John are strong supporters of the Springpoint Foundation. They  
contribute to the Resident Assistance Fund, Springpoint Heroes Fund, and Employee Appreciation Fund. 
“Our gift to the Springpoint Foundation is intended to assist Springpoint’s commitment to affordable housing 
and those residents who may need help. Needless to say, we believe employees deserve our deepest gratitude 
for their faithful service and it was our pleasure to acknowledge that by gifts to these funds.”

Reflecting on their decision to move to The Atrium at Navesink Harbor, John said, “It was the right move at 
the right time and we’re happy to be here.”
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Mrs. Barbara Delaney and her small terrier, Russell, 
moved to Crestwood Manor in August of 2019, and 
settled nicely into their ground-floor apartment home. 
The move turned out to be a great one. After Barbara’s 
husband, Robert, passed away in 2014, she shouldered all 
the responsibilities of maintaining a home on her own, 
and that was becoming burdensome. Desiring the safety, 
security, and access to healthcare that comes with mov-
ing to a Life Plan Community, she had just about settled 
on moving to a different community when she received 
a postcard invitation from Crestwood Manor to come 
enjoy a meal and take a tour. She and a friend decided to 
go, and she’s glad she did.

“We had a tour, and I was very impressed. The apartment 
was just the right size and location, and they welcome 
pets which was a big plus. They explained all the ameni-
ties, and activities and it all seemed great. As I walked around, I noticed how pretty the grounds are—it’s 
like living in a park. Once I decided to move, they did such a terrific job helping me. They came to my 
home and helped me figure out what to keep and what to donate. The move itself went smoothly, and 
now I have access to all the benefits of community life, including healthcare and meals.”

About seven months after Barbara arrived, the COVID-19 virus hit the Northeast. Reflecting on this, she 
noted, “They’ve done a marvelous job handling the pandemic. When we needed to stay home, they de-
livered food and mail right to our apartments and picked up our garbage. Fortunately, since I live on the 
ground floor, it was (and is) easy for me to take my dog outside. As soon as the vaccines became  
available, they distributed them within our community. It’s a wonderful place to live.”

Barbara supports the Springpoint Foundation’s Resident Financial Assistance program. Thanks to this 
program, qualified residents who have outlived their resources through no fault of their own will never 
have to leave their community due to financial difficulties. “I’m happy to support the Foundation and 
their programs,” she said. 
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Dr. Katherine Goerss and Rev. Dr. John Goerss moved to  
Meadow Lakes in December 2019. Before retiring, Katherine 
spent her career in public education, working as a principal and 
superintendent for several area schools. John served as pastor of 
The Lutheran Church of the Messiah in Princeton and Lutheran 
chaplain at Princeton University. Reflecting on life at Meadow 
Lakes throughout 2020, a year marked by the COVID-19  
pandemic, the couple shared their thoughts:

“The positive attitude of the administration and staff right from 
the beginning mirrored the attitude from the top. It was as if 
they were inside our heads, considering what it must be like 
for us not to leave our apartments and what we needed to stay 
positive and healthy. They issued clear guidelines, communicat-
ed well and often, and met all our needs, including keeping up 
our morale. When restrictions were in place, they provided us 

with packaged, four-course dinners every night and enabled us to order in weekly necessities. They conveyed 
that safety comes first and followed the guidelines from the state and the Springpoint leadership. People were 
scared, but the things they did tried to ameliorate those concerns. They treat us like adults, and there’s no  
condescension. Given how awful the experience could have been, this was so far removed from that. The  
prevailing attitude was and is that we’ll get through this together.”

The couple are strong supporters of the Springpoint Foundation, notably the spiritual care programs that 
provide emotional and spiritual support to residents under the guidance of community-based chaplains. They 
also support the Springpoint Heroes Fund developed in April 2020 to recognize the dedication of front-line 
workers in the face of the pandemic. 

“The Springpoint Foundation provides opportunities to make a difference for others. The invitation to  
participate allows a wide range of financial contributions so everyone can be part of the overall mission or 
give to a specific program. The Foundation epitomizes how many folks giving various amounts accomplishes 
amazing goals.”
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Wanting the services and amenities offered at Monroe 
Village, Mr. and Mrs. Lawrence and Julia Gelb moved to 
Monroe Village from a nearby active adult community in 
December 2019. The move-in process “went as smoothly 
as it could possibly go. The people here are friendly and 
welcoming, and the staff is second to none,” said Julie.

The couple met at a B’nai B’rith-sponsored young adult 
event at a bowling alley in the mid-1960s. Larry, one of the 
event’s organizers, clearly made a good first impression; 
Julie recalls going home that evening and telling her  
mother she met the man she was going to marry. They 
married in December 1966, and Larry finished out the 
decade serving with the U.S. Army in the Okinawa, a U.S. 
territory at that time. Afterward, he went into the appli-
ance repair business, Julie worked as the bookkeeper, and 
they raised two sons. Noting that grandparenting is the 
best part of parenting, Larry and Julie are proud of their five grandchildren who reside in Israel with their 
parents.

They had just settled into the rhythm of community life when COVID-19 arrived. Reflecting on how the  
community addressed the pandemic, Julie said, “They handled it very well, followed the CDC protocols, 
and had food and necessities delivered. They know how to keep residents active and involved.” Agreeing, 
Larry said, “They did what they had to do to keep us safe. We couldn’t have picked a better time to move 
here.” Reflecting on what it means to live in a community, Julie added, “We don’t just care about  
ourselves. Our family is everybody in this building, residents and staff alike. We all do our part to keep 
everyone safe.” 

The couple supports the Springpoint Foundation’s Tomorrow’s Leaders and Resident Financial Assistance 
programs and Springpoint Heroes Fund. “Springpoint does a lot of good things,” said Julie. “We support 
the youth—they are our future. We support the people who are taking care of us—they’re doing such a 
great job. And as for the Resident Financial Assistance program, hopefully we’ll never need it, but how can 
you not contribute to something like that?” “Yes,” said Larry, “we’re very fortunate that we’re here.”
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Retired classroom teachers Sherry and Bruce Chappelle 
moved to a cottage at The Moorings at Lewes in  
November 2019 after living in Rehoboth for 24 years. 
Within two days of moving in, the couple agreed that it 
felt like home, a feeling that has extended throughout the 
COVID-19 pandemic.

“Bruce and I find that people our age are often less  
amenable to change,” said Sherry, “and this pandemic  
is the biggest change that anybody remembers. The  
administration at The Moorings ‘merely’ had to make  
sure we residents could cope with the uncertainty and  
restrictions. Instead, they went well beyond that—they 
took charge, remained calm, and everyone has been 
wonderful. We are so impressed and feel like, wow, we are 
lucky to be here now.”

“Amid the craziness, the administrators were open with us. They told us what they thought would  
happen and how they were responding. Their communication was clear and careful, and their concern 
for our physical, spiritual, and emotional welfare was quite obvious.” Echoing that, Bruce added,  
“They were magnificent in uncharted waters, and we didn’t sink.”

Praising the many people behind the scenes who make it work, Sherry and Bruce said, “They care for  
residents carefully, and that starts at the top with Annette Moore, the executive director. Most recently, 
she helped secure COVID-19 vaccinations for those of us in independent living. We received our shots 
here, and Lauri Weeks, the Director of Resident Services, did her usual excellent job organizing it so well 
that even the pharmacists delivering the shots commented on it. Lauri has such a sense of responsibility 
and is always available to answer questions. It makes a difference.” 

The Chappelles support the Moorings at Lewes staff through their donations to the Employee Assistance 
Fund. “Bruce and I believe that we couldn’t ask for better conditions. There’s a culture here that they’re 
taking care of us as best they can, and we really appreciate that.”
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Mrs. Lillian Wagner, a resident at The Oaks at Denville 
since 2010, watched as the administration and staff sprang 
into action from the onset of COVID-19 in March 2020. 
She shared her impressions:

“The Oaks has taken exceptionally good care of its  
residents, and that starts at the top with Executive  
Director Ann Ricci Kenah. The nurses, aides, and house-
keeping staff dedicate themselves to keeping us healthy. 
My children don’t have to worry about my safety—they 
know I’m okay.

“We’re fortunate to have Chaplain Kim Baumgartner to 
help guide us through the pandemic. She provides  
inspirational quotes every day for every religion, giving 
something to think about beyond being lonely or  
depressed. Regardless of their position, everyone on the 
staff has helped out tremendously. They’ve devoted  
themselves to us.

“The Resident Life and LivWell teams effortlessly kept our spirits up in numerous ways. Residents have 
enjoyed games, bingo, virtual baking and exercise classes, and special treats like ice cream and mini  
Zen gardens. They think of all kinds of ways to keep our lives interesting. When it comes to dining,  
Chef Joe Pane is exceptional, and we’re lucky to have him. He and his team provide delicious, nourishing 
meals to us every day.”

Lillian is a strong supporter of the Springpoint Foundation, contributing to both the Resident Assistance 
Fund and the Springpoint Heroes Fund. “There may come a day when I will need the assistance of the 
Foundation’s assistance and I am so grateful that I could contribute to a worthy cause,” she said,  
“You never know.” 

For anyone considering a move to a full-service senior living community, Lillian has this advice: “You 
don’t know what tomorrow brings, and if you delay until you think it’s the perfect time, it may be too late. 
I just love it here. All we have to do is pick up the phone, and they’re right here to help. You can’t ask for 
better than that.”
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A professional labor arbitrator and mediator, Mr. Jeff Tener 
has served on Stonebridge at Montgomery’s executive 
committee, assuming the role of president of the Residents 
Association in 2020. He also serves as the community’s ap-
pointee to the Springpoint Board of Trustees. This service 
has given him insight into Springpoint’s response to the 
COVID-19 pandemic and he’s impressed.

“The more you learn about anything complex, the more 
understanding you have of the difficulties and challenges,” he 
said. “I have found that there is a basic alignment between 
the interests of Springpoint and its senior living  
communities’ management and staff on the one hand and 
all the communities’ residents on the other hand. There’s 
been a huge emphasis on minimizing the occurrence of the 
coronavirus, and that’s the number one priority.  

Springpoint’s effectiveness in providing a safe and healthy environment for the residents is a major success.”

Jeff, along with the other Stonebridge at Montgomery residents, was pleased to receive the Pfizer 
COVID-19 vaccine. “This is good,” he said. “It gives people a feeling like we’re moving in the right  
direction and shows that there’s some end in sight.”

An ardent supporter of the Springpoint Foundation since moving to Stonebridge at Montgomery over 
six years ago, Jeff said, “Of particular interest to me has been an effort to raise enough money to endow 
the chaplaincy here. This is an undertaking that will take some time to accomplish, but, in addition  
to more traditional duties, the creative work of Chaplain Jenny Urbanski in leading groups in non- 
sectarian discussions of serious topics is admirable and important to this community. Additionally, I 
appreciate that the Foundation serves as a financial backstop to residents who might outlive their funds 
and assures that they will be able to remain in the community. It also provides support for resident  
activities, another worthwhile undertaking that warrants support. There is a close relationship between 
the Foundation and Stonebridge at Montgomery.”
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“Bloom where you’re planted and consider each day a gift.” 
This philosophy serves Mrs. Roberta Gilmour, known  
affectionately as Bobbie, well. 

Bobbie moved to a villa at Winchester Gardens in 2007 with 
her husband, Alan, who had Alzheimer’s; she was 68 at the 
time. “We waited three years for a villa to become available, 
and when it did, we sold our nearby home. We liked every-
thing Winchester Gardens offered us—we could keep our 
life, our Summit connections, our church, and all our affilia-
tions. Winchester Gardens has beautiful grounds and is easily 
accessible to New York.” The couple enjoyed becoming part of 
the community. Before Alan passed away in November 2013, 
he spent 14 months in memory care at Winchester Gardens. 
“I could see him every day and be a part of his life; that was 
wonderful,” recalled Bobbie.

A retired Summit elementary school teacher, Bobbie is a twice-widowed mother and grandmother to eleven. 
Very active at Winchester Gardens, she is an enthusiastic and dedicated volunteer. She currently serves on the 
Winchester Gardens Resident Association as vice-chair of the executive committee. She served on the dining 
committee (four years as chair) and helped bring about the recent dining enhancements, including the  
Stonewall Café. The ultimate team player, she serves on other committees and co-chairs the annual rummage 
sale that benefits the Winchester Gardens employee scholarship fund.

Reflecting on the COVID-19 pandemic, she said, “I have nothing but praise for how Executive Director  
Sue Lippy and Springpoint handled things. We were treated like mature adults. We appreciated the weekly  
reports about what was being done and why. They were doing everything possible to keep us safe.”

Bobbie supports the Springpoint Foundation’s Resident Financial Assistance program. “The Foundation does a 
lot of great things. To have a program that protects residents who outlive their resources is wonderful. During 
the pandemic, the Foundation honored our employees who we consider heroes.” 

Reflecting on her life at Winchester Gardens, Bobbie said, “When you’re in good health and enjoy a diversity of 
activities, you should make the move. I’ve made many wonderful friends of all ages; you can really bloom and 
be happy here.”
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GRUNIN FOUNDATION 
The Grunin Foundation is a longtime supporter 
of Springpoint. In 2013, Jay and the late Linda 
Grunin, along with their only child Jeremy,  
formalized their charitable pursuits and created 
the Grunin Foundation. Since then, the foun-
dation has invested nearly $25 million in the 
Central Jersey Shore area, with an additional  
$20 million committed. Believing that a rising 
tide lifts all boats, the Grunins seek to improve 
the quality of life for all residents by thoughtfully 
investing in healthcare, education, and the arts. 

Thanks to the Grunin Foundation’s generous 
support throughout 2020, Springpoint was able 
to expand bus service to residents in our Ocean 
County affordable housing communities and 
provide residents of our Ocean County Life  
Plan Communities with the technology to 
communicate with loved ones and participate in 
telemedicine calls. This technology was vitally 
important in the face of the COVID-19  
pandemic. Their donations also contributed to 
our Springpoint Heroes Fund that enhances the 
lives of our frontline workers.

“We believe in the power of collaboration but 
also trust our partners’ insights, ideas and  
leadership when using funding to impact the 
people they serve. We are proud to support 
Springpoint’s significant work in our  
community,” said Grunin Foundation President 
Jeremy Grunin.

Additionally, Jeremy helped solidify Springpoint’s 
connection with Fulfill FoodBank (Jeremy served 
as Fulfill’s past president), allowing us to ensure 
that residents in our affordable housing commu-
nities in Monmouth and Ocean Counties had 

access to nutritional food during the pandemic’s 
most challenging days.

FULFILL FOODBANK 
Since the pandemic caused a shutdown in  
New Jersey in March 2020, Fulfill FoodBank 
experienced a 40% increase in the need for food 
in Monmouth and Ocean Counties. Groups of 
people, including our senior community,  
needed extra assistance as they sheltered in 
place. Many were struggling on fixed incomes 
and could not absorb the additional cost for 

food delivery; many seniors also did not have 
anyone to bring them food. Fulfill, through our 
Restaurant Partnership Program, was able to 
provide nutritious, individually packaged meals 
to all Springpoint affordable housing commu-
nities in Monmouth and Ocean Counties that 
needed them. To date, we have provided more 
than 19,000 meals to our senior neighbors in 
need at six Springpoint properties. In addition, 
we have provided shelf-stable emergency meal 
kits at all nine of the eligible Springpoint  
properties in Monmouth and Ocean Counties. 

OUR PARTNERS
The Springpoint Foundation programs are made possible by the generous contributions of caring 
people. Thank you to all our sponsors and partners. 
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“We understand that many senior residents in 
these communities no longer drive and do not have 
access to Covid-19 safe transportation, so we are 
happy to be able to provide them with nourishing 
meals. We will continue to deliver the food, whether 
through restaurant meals or shelf-stable boxes of 
food, throughout the pandemic as needed,” said Kim 
Guadagno, Fulfill President and CEO and former 
Lieutenant Governor of New Jersey.

STILLWELL FARMS 
Ernie Stillwell’s roots in farming run deep. His 
grandfather and uncles farmed potatoes. His dad, 
who worked in construction, also farmed a bit. As 
an adult, Ernie first worked as a surveyor but even-
tually turned to farming. He’s run his own 8-acre farm 
full-time for close to 25 years in Robbinsville, NJ.
As a certified farm vendor with the New Jersey 
Department of Agriculture, Ernie participates in 
the WIC and Seniors Farmers’ Market Nutrition 
Programs to provide locally grown fresh fruits, 
vegetables, and herbs to eligible seniors, mothers, 
and young children. It can be quite difficult for those 
with limited means to access fresh, healthy foods, 
and Ernie’s contributions are significant.
An excellent partner, Ernie has been working closely 
with Springpoint since 2015. Thanks to ongoing 
grants and designated gifts for fresh fruits and vege-
tables, he travels bi-monthly to several Springpoint 
affordable housing communities, including Portland 
Pointe in Atlantic Highlands and Wheaton Pointe at 
East Windsor to deliver a generous, hand-selected 
bag of fresh produce for each resident.

In December 2020, through the Community Cares 
program run by the Springpoint Foundation, Ernie 
delivered fruit and vegetables to three New Jersey 
communities—Butler Senior Community,  
Woodlands at Ramsey, and Heritage at Whiting.  
Community Cares conducts food drives each year 
to supplement the existing food pantries in multi-
ple affordable housing communities. In addition, 
our grant-funded Go Fresh! Get Healthy! program 
provides our residents with greater access to healthy 
fruits and vegetables and gives them an opportunity 
to attend nutrition and health-related classes.
“Springpoint has been a blessing for me,” said Ernie. 
“I’m happy to grow and deliver food that helps older 
residents in need.”

SPECTRUM GROUP
Michael Morreale, president of The Spectrum 
Group, is a skilled negotiator and excellent  
relationship-builder. His company provides  
Springpoint with state-of-the-art, dependable, and 
cost-effective commercial building support services, 
including waste services and recycling solutions.
A great friend of the Springpoint Foundation, 
Michael supports Crossroads at Howell, one of our 
affordable housing communities. Thankful for his 
generosity, the community uses the funds to stock 
their emergency food pantry and create social events 
for the residents. Recently, Michael was instrumental 
with connecting the Foundation with a grocery 
distributor who donated over 700 cases of food. This 
donation benefitted all 19 of our affordable housing 
communities and enabled the Foundation to share 
extra groceries with Fulfill FoodBank.
“We have a fantastic relationship with Springpoint,” 
Michael said. “It touches my heart that people have 
trouble accessing healthy food and basic necessities. 
I truly enjoy doing anything I can to help.”
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DONOR RECOGNITION  Thank you so very much to all who support our mission. Please note that 
we make every effort to record our donors' names wholly and accurately. We apologize if we have 
 omitted or misstated your name; please let us know by calling the Foundation at 732-430-3674.

CHAIRMAN’S LEGACY SOCIETY
These society members have made gifts in the form of bequests, charitable gift annuities, deeded entrance 
fees, and other deferred gifts. Their significant commitment is apparent every day and felt by the thousands 
who benefit from their support.

THE ATRIUM AT 
NAVESINK HARBOR
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas B.   
   Bateman
Mrs. Caroline P. Huber
Mr. and Mrs. Daniel  
   Robinson
Mr. and Mrs. William Todt
Ms. Barbara Withers
Anonymous Donors

CRESTWOOD MANOR
Mrs. Joyce Bell
Dr. David S. Bellemore
Mrs. Joyce Bolle
Mr. John R. Brandenburg
Mr. Andrew Cella, Jr.
Ms. Katharine B. Crandall
Mrs. Barbara Delaney
Mr. and Mrs. Edward Dolan
Mrs. Dorothy Eilerts
Mrs. Ingrid Grosskopf
Mrs. Carolyn Harrington
Mrs. Ann T. Hughes
Mrs. Phyllis Kornbrekke
Mr. and Mrs. Lucien  
   Lawrence
Mrs. Jean-Marie Menzer
Mrs. Eleanor Pearson
Ms. Dorothy Perdon
Mr. Jack A. Pilkington
Mr. Fred T. Pregger
Mr. Evan Quarton
Mr. Robert Staropoli

Mrs. Bonnie Van Tuinen
Ms. Barbara Wiley
Anonymous Donors

MEADOW LAKES
Ms. Judith F. Arnold
Mrs. Doris Belman
Mr. and Mrs. Glenn Brewer
Mr. John de Gara
Ms. Eunice C. Gallena
Mrs. Florence Lipstein
Mr. Leslie Nagler
Ms. Margery N. Patterson
Mrs. Trudy Salzer
Ms. Charlotte Scheiner
Ms. Rita Strmensky
Mr. and Mrs. William Suits
Ms. Barbara D. Thompson
Mr. and Mrs. David Wolfe
Anonymous Donors

MONROE VILLAGE
Ms. Marie Eppinger
Mr. Antonio C. Fonseca
Mrs. Lois Gmach
Mrs. Evelyn Kammerman
Mrs. Leona Kish
Ms. Ruth Mihalenko
Mrs. Barbara Nicholson
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Quane
Mrs. Esther Raiss
Mrs. Esther Stroebel

THE MOORINGS AT LEWES

Mr. and Mrs. John Kaufman
Howard H. Parker Trust

THE OAKS AT DENVILLE
Mrs. Marion Kump
Mrs. Donna Rankin
Anonymous Donors

STONEBRIDGE AT  
MONTGOMERY
Mr. Hilton Anderson
Mr. and Mrs. David H. Blair
Mr. Leonard Brown
Mrs. Elizabeth Cooper
Mr. Peter E. B. Erdman
Ms. Helen Freedman
Mrs. Jean O’Neill  
   Huntington
Mrs. Eveline Lee
Mrs. Nancy Lifland
Mrs. Heloise Mailloux
Mrs. Joyce M. Maso
Mr. Cornelius O’Leary
Ms. Patricia Scully
Mr. and Mrs. Alex Sharipen
Dr. Marianne Shimomura
Ms. Markell M. Shriver
Mr. Jeffrey Tener
Ms. Carol Wehrheim
Anonymous Donors

WINCHESTER GARDENS
Mr. Edward Bryant
Mrs. Marilyn Krinzman
Ms. Amy Lau
Mr. Douglas Reed

FRIENDS
The Rev. Robert A. Beringer
Ms. Gail S. Carlson
Mr. Cornell Dowlin
Dr. Richard D. Gentile
Ms. Helen Hoens
Mr. Joseph Jones
Mr. Arthur W. Lanterman
Miss Helen M. Melick
Ms. Nancy Mellendorf
Mrs. Beverly Nester
Mrs. Virginia G. Poole
Ms. Rachel Raynor
Miss Dorothy M. Rehill
Ms. Georgette Schoenfelder
Ms. Mildred P. Stout
Mr. Robert S. Todd
Mr. Malcolm B. Wernik
Anonymous Donors
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THE ATRIUM AT  
NAVESINK HARBOR
Mr. Thomas B. Bateman
Mr. George S. Cleveland
Mrs. Margaret M. Evans
Mrs. Teresa Hartley
Mr. and Mrs. Henry Hohorst
Mrs. Caroline P. Huber 
Mr. Michael Kennedy 
Mr. and Mrs. Louis Maresca 
Mrs. Nancy L. Molineux 
Mrs. Elaine Pope 
Dr. Jaime T. Portela 
Mrs. Marian Puma 
Mr. and Mrs. Daniel Robinson 
Ms. Barbara Withers 

CRESTWOOD MANOR
Mrs. Jean Baldwin 
Mr. Karl Becker 
Mrs. Joyce Bell 
Dr. David S. Bellemore 
Mrs. Joyce Bolle 
Mr. John R. Brandenburg 
Mrs. Lorraine Clark 
Mr. and Mrs. Edward Dolan 
Mr. and Mrs. Jack F. Doyle
Mrs. Dorothy Eilerts 
Mrs. Ingrid Grosskopf 
Rev. and Mrs. Eugene Haaf 
Mrs. Carolyn Harrington 
Mrs. Phyllis Helfand 
Mrs. Ruth Irons 
Mrs. Hallie Justin 
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Lee 
Mrs. Rose Molner 
Mrs. Eleanor Pearson 
Mr. Jack A. Pilkington 
Mrs. Audrey B. Porter 

Mr. Fred T. Pregger 
Mr. Evan Quarton 
Mr. and Mrs. Frank Rieder 
Mrs. Barbara Ross
Mrs. Annie A. Scratchley
Mrs. Thomasina Seiler 
Mrs. Annmarie Sholtis 
Ms. Anna M. Soukup 
Mr. Robert Staropoli 
Mrs. Margaret A. Steiner 
Mrs. Jean Tintle 
Mr. and Mrs. Clifton Vaughn
Mrs. Sophie Yak 
Anonymous Donors

MEADOW LAKES
Ms. Joyce Alexander 
Mrs. Doris Belman 
Mrs. Anne Benedict 
Mrs. Patricia Boynton 
Mr. and Mrs. Glenn Brewer
Mr. and Mrs. Timothy Ellard 
Mrs. Margaret Foglietta 
Ms. Eunice C. Gallena 
Mr. and Mrs. David W. Gerridge 
Mr. and Mrs. Peter Gillim 
Mr. and Mrs. Jerome T. Gottesman 
Mr. and Mrs. Buel K. Grow 
Mrs. Betty J. Hulse 
Prof. J. Stuart Hunter 
Mrs. Eileen Kendall 
Ms. Patricia Kendall 
Mrs. Florence Lipstein 
Dr. Annette Lopez 
Mr. and Mrs. Harvey Meyer 
Mr. Leslie Nagler 
Mrs. Mary Naylor 
Mrs. Rose Nehrbass 
Ms. Elizabeth O’Brien 

Ms. Gloria L. Quigley 
Rev. and Mrs. Byron Shafer 
Ms. Rita Strmensky 
Ms. Barbara D. Thompson 
Mrs. Ernestine Urken 
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph Vazzano 
Mrs. Pauline Weber 
Mrs. Siri Willits 
Mr. Howard Young 
Anonymous Donors  

MONROE VILLAGE
Mrs. Dolores Ball 
Mrs. Florence Beneckson
Mr. and Mrs. Donald Gendler 
Mrs. Jean Goldberg 
Mrs. Marie Intersimone 
Mrs. Evelyn Kammerman 
Mrs. Ethel Kapin
Mrs. Norah Kuthy 
Ms. Elvera Leader 
Ms. Marjorie R. Lee
Mrs. Florence Marks 
Mrs. Barbara Nicholson 
Mrs. Esther Raiss 
Ms. Marjorie Reichman 
Mrs. Betty Rosenberg 
Mrs. Renee Schulman 
Mrs. Sylvia Sherman 
Mrs. Marie Thomas 
Mrs. Charlotte Toffel 
Ms. Florence Wolf 

THE OAKS AT DENVILLE 
Mrs. MaryJane Beshar 
Mr. and Mrs. Hans Hasse 
Mr. and Mrs. Boyd Wright 

ANNUAL FUND
PRESIDENT’S SOCIETY
The President’s Society is made up of residents of our Life Plan Communities and friends who have  
contributed to the Foundation for five years or more. Their generous gifts, large and small, make up the 
major share of our contributions.

President’s Society 5 years   President’s Society 10 years   President’s Society 20 years  
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STONEBRIDGE AT 
MONTGOMERY
Mrs. Ellen Avins 
Mr. and Mrs. David H. Blair 
Mr. Leonard Brown 
Mrs. Katharine Brush 
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas J. Cawley 
Mr. and Mrs. Morton Darrow 
Mrs. Helen Dauster 
Ms. Lucille Dawson 
Mr. David Drake 
Mr. Peter E. B. Erdman 
Ms. Janice Gibson 
Mrs. Joan Hicks 
Mrs. Jean O’Neill Huntington 
Mrs. Martha Kingsley 
Mrs. Mary Alice Lessing Evans 
Mrs. Brooks Emmons Levy 
Mrs. Nancy Lifland 
Mrs. Heloise Mailloux 
Mrs. Joyce M. Maso 
Rev. David McAlpin 
Ms. Dorothy Moore 
Rev. and Mrs. David Mulford 
Ms. Gabrielle Rubido-Zichy 
Dr. and Mrs. Max Salas 
Mr. and Mrs. Alex Sharipen 
Ms. Markell M. Shriver 
Mrs. Betsy Smith 
Mr. and Mrs. Eugene J. Stano
Ms. Sybil L. Stokes 
Mr. William Stoltzfus, Jr. 
Mr. Jeffrey Tener 
Mr. and Mrs. Toshio Tsuzuki 
Mrs. Sylvia Tumin 
Mrs. Myra Vine 
Mr. and Mrs. Bruce Wagner 

Mr. and Mrs. John Williams 
Mrs. Barbara Wright 
Anonymous Donors

WINCHESTER GARDENS
Ms. Norma Auth 
Mr. and Mrs. Morrel Cohen 
Ms. Dorothy Leslie 
Mr. Douglas Reed 

FRIENDS
Ms. Nicole Adams 
Ms. Hop T. Adickes 
Mr. Anthony A. Argondizza 
Ms. Doris L. Beketich 
Ms. Frieda Bertram 
Sister Sylvia Bielen 
Mr. Kevin D. Bieth 
Ms. Nichole Bieth 
Mr. Robert J. Bieth 
Ms. Kristen Blair-Jackson 
Mr. and Mrs. Albert R. Blayer
Mr. Nicholas Bordo 
Mr. Joseph Brignola 
Ms. Jean Brophy 
Ms. Madeline Caggianelli 
Mr. Gregory Carr 
Mr. Rick Caruso 
Mr. Favio Castillo 
Mr. Dominic L. Chiro 
Ms. Susan L. Cino 
Ms. Kathleen Clark 
Ms. Pamela Clark 
Ms. Deborah Colianni
Ms. Rachel Colombo 
Ms. Tara Connor 
Mr. and Mrs. Richard A. Cooper

Mr. Zachary Costa 
Ms. Erica Crutcher 
Mr. Robert Dalessandro 
Ms. Eileen D’Amico 
Ms. JoAnn Dattner 
Ms. Jeanne Davis 
Ms. Inez B. DeBonte 
Mr. Joseph DiFiglia 
Ms. Mary Sue Diver 
Mrs. Lystra S. Doobraj 
Ms. Denise M. Dozois 
Ms. Kristin Dublanyk 
Ms. Carol Duryea 
Ms. Richele R. Eisenman 
Ms. Erin Feeley 
Mrs. Lori Fenchel 
Ms. Jayne Fennimore 
First Presbyterian  
   Church of Salem
First Presbyterian Church  
   of Somerdale 
Ms. Erin Fisher 
Ms. Cathy A. Fitzpatrick 
Mr. Robert J. Fogg 
Mr. Brenden D. Garozzo 
Ms. Laura Gatchalian 
Mr. Michael D. Gentile 
Ms. Ida Greeley 
Ms. Victoria Guerrero 
Ms. Dottie L. Hand 
Ms. Alexandra Hay 
Ms. Anne M. Hay 
Mr. William S. Henein 
Ms. Mary Henry 
Ms. Diane R. Hoffman 
Ms. Karen Hoffman 
Rev. Robin Hoffman 

President’s Society 5 years   President’s Society 10 years   President’s Society 20 years  
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Ms. Frances Holly 
Ms. Eileen Horning 
Mr. Virgil Icasiano 
Ms. Stacey Judge 
Mr. Earl H. Kane 
Ms. Kelly Karge 
Mr. Joseph Karns 
Mrs. Tina Karrick 
Mr. Barry Kearney 
Ms. Ilona E. Klockner
Ms. Karen Koehler 
Ms. Marybeth Kopec 
Ms. Justine A. Kukowski 
Ms. Alexis Laengle 
Ms. Maryann Lally 
Ms. Elenor Laskowski 
Mr. Tyler Laycock 
Ms. Colette Levereth 
Ms. Susan K. Lippy 
Mr. and Mrs. Stephen  
   T. Lofthouse 
Ms. Catherine Lynch 
Ms. Jennifer Madden 
Mr. Michael Mahon 
Ms. Kim McBride 
Ms. Joan A. McFarland
Mr. and Mrs. John J. McSorley 
Ms. Teri Meidhof 
Mr. William Michels 
Mr. Garrett Midgett III 
Ms. Denesia Moffett 
Ms. Michelle Moss 
Ms. Sylvia Mrozinski 

Mrs. Barbara A. Murphy 
Mr. Victor Narvaez 
Ms. Virginia Neiderman
Ms. Wladyslawa Z. Noll 
Mr. Michael Oakes 
Ms. Pearl Osam Duodu 
Ms. Grace Palazzolo 
Ms. Shaun Parsons 
Mr. Nathan Perez 
Ms. Sandra Pettiford 
Ms. Michelle Phillips 
Ms. Samantha Posta 
Presbyterian Women, FPC  
   of Washington 
Presbyterian Women/ 
   Prospect Presbyterian Church 
Presbytery of Newark 
The Rev. Terry Thomas Primer 
Ms. Laura S. Pulford 
Mr. and Mrs. Gary T. Puma 
Ms. Frances Pyne 
Ms. Laureen Ringel 
Ms. Rita Roche 
Mrs. Linda H. Rose 
Mr. David S. Saunders 
Ms. Lizabeth Schaus-Guzzo 
Ms. Kathryn Schear 
Ms. Katrina Schell 
Mr. Kenneth Scholz 
Ms. Margaret S. Scott 
Mr. Peter Secivanovic 
Ms. Ann M. Sheehan 
Ms. Marah Shiels 

Mr. Frank Sicola 
Ms. Kathryn P. Smith 
Mr. and Mrs. W. K. Smith 
Ms. Elizabeth Soria 
Ms. Hannah Tarawalie 
The Fox Foundation 
Ms. Barbara Theyn 
Ms. Jacquelyn Thompson 
Ms. Suzanne Thompson 
Ms. Chandroutee Tihal 
Ms. Galina Tilipman 
Mr. Joseph A. Torcivia 
Ms. Isabel Toro 
Mr. Brian Trapp 
Ms. Mabel Vanarsdale 
Mrs. Janice Vandernoot 
Mr. William VanPelt 
Rev. Carole A. Warfield 
Mr. David B. Wean 
Mr. Richard J. Whiteman 
Ms. Maria Claire Wisbeski 
Mr. Bryan Wojcicki 
Ms. Teresa Wolfschmidt 
Mr. David L. Woodward 
Ms. Maria Zaborna 
Ms. Julia Zauner 
Anonymous Donors

President’s Society 5 years   President’s Society 10 years   President’s Society 20 years  
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THE ATRIUM AT  
NAVESINK HARBOR
Mrs. Jane Aldridge
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph  
   Anania
Mr. and Mrs. Robert 
   Baylor
Mrs. Carol E. Blesse
Mr. John Brennan and 
Mrs. Frances Sullivan
Ms. Frances Goldfarb
Mrs. Katherine Guyer
Mrs. Audrey Haimowitz
Mr. and Mrs. Robert 
   Hamlen
Mr. George Hill
Mr. Donald Jeka
Mrs. Jeanne S. Jones
Mr. Jay Keller
Mrs. Sarah Lawser
Mr. Joseph McCarthy
Mrs. Enda-Mai Michelson 
   Holland
Mrs. Ethel Musto
Mr. Ralph Rapp and  
   Mrs. Irmgard Larsen
Mr. Jay H. Reynolds
Mrs. Barbara Risko
Mrs. Bettie Rogers
Mr. Charles J. Schafer Jr.
Estate of Emily R. Schopp
Mrs. Virginia Thomson
Mrs. Anne Weil

CRESTWOOD MANOR
Mr. & Mrs. Howard E. 
   Bartelt
Mrs. Ruth Anne G. Bell
Mrs. Nicole Bialick
Mrs. Marlis Blessing
Mr. John S. Bonowski
Mr. William Brandt
Mrs. Marion J. Brennan
Mr. and Mrs. Richard P. 
   Cohen
Mrs. Shawn Cseh
Mrs. Barbara Delaney
Mr. Harold H. Diercks
Mrs. Margaret Dillon
Mr. George DiScala
Mrs. Alice Evans
Mrs. Charlotte L. Everett
Mr. and Mrs. Gordon 
   Farley
Mrs. Rita M. Garry
Mr. and Mrs. Charles Hall
Miss Nora Halvorsen
Mrs. Carolyn Helbig
Mrs. Mary J. Helfont
Mr. and Mrs. George 
   Holman
Mrs. Adele Hufsmith
Mrs. Ann T. Hughes
Ms. Ruth E. Ivers
Ms. Sondra Jelley
Mrs. Martha Kelsey
Mrs. Phyllis Kornbrekke
Mrs. Charlotte Koscal
Ms. Norma Kovach
Ms. Alma Leotsakas
Dr. John Maffei

Mr. and Mrs. Philip  
   Mangold
Miss Charlotte McMahon
Mrs. Josephine Murphy
Ms. Suzanne Painter
Mrs. Ann Pape
Mrs. Elaine Parry
Mr. George Pascuzzi
Mrs. Carol M. Penney
Mrs. Dorothy Poulsen
Ms. Elaine Procida
Mr. and Mrs. Robert 
   Ramsay
Ms. Virginia Rosenberg
Mrs. Loretta Sangastiano
Mrs. Emily Schalk
Ms. Anne Schmidt
Dr. and Mrs. Marvin 
   Strauss
Mr. Edgar Timmons
Mr. and Mrs. Paul Trumm
Mrs. Dolores Tulanowski
Mr. and Mrs. Frank  
   Viverito
Ms. Barbara Wiley
Mrs. Josephine Wolcott
Anonymous Donors

MEADOW LAKES
Mr. Alfred Abbotts
Ms. Judith F. Arnold
Ms. Gail Baker
Mr. John P. Bennett
Mrs. Betty Blackwell
Ms. Anna Castaldi
Dr. Tao Cheng
Mr. G. Grenville Cuyler

Mr. Dale C. Davis
Mr. John de Gara
Mr. Francis P. Duffy
Mr. Paul Eland
Mrs. Jeanette Fleming
Mrs. Ruth Flynn
Mrs. Marjorie Fox
Mrs. Barbara M. Freeborn
Mrs. Wendy Gansberg
Rev. and Dr. John Mark 
   Goerss
Mr. and Mrs. Buel K. Grow
Mr. James Harkel
Mrs. Doris Kiney
Mrs. Roberta Knowlton
Mrs. Louise M. Merrow
Ms. Alberta Meyer
Mrs. Joan Misiura
Ms. Virginia North  
   Edwards
Mr. and Mrs. Edward Reed
Ms. Regina Ryan
Mr. and Mrs. Salvatore 
   Sabino
Mr. and Mrs. George 
   Saylor
Mr. Paul Stambaugh
Ms. Mary Elizabeth 
   Stewart
Mr. and Mrs. Gary 
   Thompson
Mr. Eugene Wachspress
Mrs. Beth Wham
Mrs. Anne Wollman
Anonymous Donors

ANNUAL FUND SUPPORTERS
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MONROE VILLAGE
Ms. Natalie Abrams
Ms. Ahuva Arie
Mrs. Rosa Bozzi
Mr. Eugene Chang
Mrs. Frances Cohen
Mrs. Eleanor DeMonte
Honorable and Mrs.  
   Leon Deutsch
Ms. Zorka Dobrich
Mr. and Mrs. Gilbert  
   Ehrenreich
Ms. Marie Eppinger
Mr. Edward Fafara
Mr. and Mrs. Baruch Falk
Mrs. Dorothy Fisher
Mr. Eugene Frank
Mr. and Mrs. Lawrence Gelb
Mrs. Marilyn Ginsburg
Mrs. Elizabeth Heuser
Mrs. Mildred Holder
Mrs. Edith Israel
Mrs. Judith Kamen
Mrs. Ruth Kaminsky
Ms. Sydell Korland
Ms. Ethel Krant
Mr. Jason Kuo
Mrs. Jeanne Levine
Mr. and Mrs. Kenneth 
   Meyers
Mrs. Alma Mileto
Mrs. Carmel O’Neill
Mr. Domenick Panepinto
Mr. Bernard Passer
Ms. Lucy Pietrofesa
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Quane
Mrs. Antoinette Reale
Ms. Enid Rosenbaum
Ms. Joan Schaefer
Mrs. Frances Schnall
Ms. Radmila Schwarz

Mrs. Beverly Sedlock
Mrs. Anna Seminaro
Mr. and Mrs. Lawrence 
   Sheppard
Mrs. Pam Smodis Bush
Mrs. Harriet Steinberg
Ms. Virginia Swanagan
Ms. Rosemarie Torppey
Mrs. Verena Voegele
Mr. Phil Zipser and  
   Ms. Sylvia Portmann
Mrs. Marlene Ziselman

THE MOORINGS AT LEWES
Mr. and Mrs. Daniel Abbott
Mr. and Mrs. Carl Bair
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph Baker
Ms. Carol Bishop
Mr. David Bleil
Ms. Judith Burgess
Mrs. Jacqueline Buttimer
Mr. Edward Carter
Mr. Curt Christensen
Ms. Eleanor Corey
Mrs. Theresa de Rubertis
Mr. William Dunn
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas 
   Eichenlaub
Ms. Ann Erdman
Ms. Georgia Fegley
Ms. Elsie Gould
Mr. Jerome Green
Mr. John Hawkins and  
   Ms. Silvia Ritchie
Ms. Kathy Holstrom
Mr. and Mrs. Dean Hoover
Mr. Henry Hunt and  
   Mrs. Frances Tobin
Mr. and Mrs. James R. 
   Hunter
Mr. and Mrs. John Kaufman

Ms. Nancy Krail
Ms. Patricia Kraut
Mr. and Mrs. Charles Lader
Ms. Jeannette Lee
Mr. and Mrs. James McCool
Mr. James McMullen
Ms. Joanne S. Nichols
Ms. Patricia Nye
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Partlow
Dr. William Peterson
Mr. William Richardson
Mr. and Mrs. Edward Riggie
Mr. and Mrs. William Rogers
Mr. and Mrs. Woodrow 
   Seamone
Mr. and Mrs. Gary Showers
Mr. Donald Smith
Ms. Sandra Spence
Mrs. Herta Spieker
Mr. Edward Steiner
Ms. Llywella Stuchlik
Mr. and Mrs. James 
   Sylvanus
Mrs. Frances Tobin
Mr. George Travers
Mrs. Adele Trout
Mr. and Mrs. Douglas 
   Trout
Mr. and Mrs. Ronald 
   Trupp
Ms. Jeane Wampler
Mr. James Ward
Mr. and Mrs. Donald 
   Wiedmann
Ms. Lois Wills
Mr. and Mrs. Richard 
   Woolley

STONEBRIDGE AT  
MONTGOMERY
Mrs. Rosalie Berger
Ms. Mary Burke
Mr. and Mrs. Jimmy Collins
Mr. Robert Comizzoli
Mrs. Rosalind Compain
Rev. and Mrs. Lawrence 
   Curtis
Mr. Peter Cziffra
Mr. William Enslin
Mr. and Mrs. Anthony 
   Glockler
Mrs. Helen Gorenstein
Mr. Mariano Guiducci
Ms. Anne Hurwitt
Mrs. Nancy Dawn Jones
Ms. Charlotte Kent
Mr. and Mrs. Kenneth 
   Knieser
Mrs. Eveline Lee
Mrs. Nancy Manning
Ms. Evelyn Maron
Mr. and Mrs. Edwin Metcalf
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Ober
Mr. Cornelius O’Leary
Mrs. Janice Pell
Mrs. Nancy Prince
Mr. and Mrs. Marvin Reed
Mrs. Florence Reicheg
Mrs. Adrienne Rodewald
Ms. Christa Rounds
Dr. Katharine Sakenfeld
Mrs. Nell Sanders
Ms. Lynn Scheffey
Ms. Patricia Scully
Mrs. Willa Spicer
Dr. and Mrs. Robert Varrin
Ms. Carol Wehrheim
Mrs. Janet Wyckoff
Mr. and Mrs. Kenneth Young
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THE OAKS AT  
DENVILLE
Mr. Robert Beaven
Mr. and Mrs. Michael 
   Biase
Mrs. Diane Birch
Mr. William Carnemolla
Ms. Marilyn Cohen
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph 
   Colleran
Mr. and Mrs. Daniel 
   Crean
Ms. Janet D’Arcangelo
Mr. and Mrs. Robert 
   Duphiney
Mrs. Barbara Eulie
Mrs. Margaret Fahy
Miss Ann Gordon
Ms. Mary Ann Grasso
Mr. and Mrs. Albert 
   Green
Ms. Juliana Hodapp
Ms. Beatrice Howell
Ms. Marilyn Jaeger
Mr. and Mrs. Artur 
   Jelonnek
Mr. and Mrs. Edward 
   Konikowski
Rev. Arden Krych and 
Rev. Margaret Krych
Mrs. Kathleen  
   Layendecker
Mrs. Arden Melick
Ms. Simone O’Keefe
Ms. Patricia Oliver
Mr. and Mrs. William 
   Price
Mrs. Theresa Pullets
Mrs. Donna Rankin
Mr. and Mrs. Robert 
   Schaeffer

Mr. Thomas Toohey
Mrs. Nancy Toto
Ms. Joan Udell
Mr. and Mrs. Norman 
   Volz
Dr. and Mrs. Thomas 
   Vona
Mrs. Lillian Wagner
Mr. and Mrs. William 
   Ward
Mr. Gerald Williams
Anonymous Donors

WINCHESTER  
GARDENS
Ms. Marion Berlin
Ms. Carol Charles
Ms. Mary Pat Deane
Ms. Barbara Endewelt
Ms. Roberta Gilmour
Ms. Daniela Gioseffi
Mr. and Mrs. William 
   Holzapfel
Mr. and Mrs. Robert 
   Klein
Mr. Norman B. Lipsett
Ms. Pacita Ong
Mr. Elliott Perlin
Ms. Mildred Pollock
Mr. and Mrs. Frederick 
   Roessle
Mr. and Mrs. Egon 
   Salmon
Ms. Eva Samo
Ms. Jean Samson
Mr. Herbert Shapiro
Ms. Ruth Southwick
Mr. Arthur Squyres
Mr. Herbert Stein
Ms. Gisela Traugott

FRIENDS
44 Graphics
Mr. Lowell Adams
Ms. Elissa Alvarez
AmazonSmile
Anderson &  
   Campbell Inc.
Ms. Gina Barnett
Mr. and Mrs. Charles 
   Baumblatt
Mrs. Kimberley 
   Baumgartner
Ms. Ceclia Bayless
Ms. Marianne Berg
Ms. Angela Bisking
Mrs. Mary B. Blair
Mr. and Mrs. Richard 
   Blumstein
Mrs. Jan Brand
Ms. Katelyn Brand
Ms. Judith Bronston
Ms. Karen Brown
Mr. John Brzyski
Mrs. Helene R. Camacho
Ms. Donna Cannici- 
   Davis
Ms. Joyce Caputo
Mrs. Carol Cascone
Mr. Edward Chapman
Ms. Concetta Choma
Mr. Phillip Correll
Mr. Gerard Cureton
Ms. Rita Dahl
Ms. Maria Damato
Ms. Joan Dante
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas 
   DeFranco
Ms. LuAnn Della Pietro
Ms. Eugenie  
   Demosthene

Mr. and Mrs. William 
   Devine
Mrs. Sarah Devlin
Ms. Gina Dipierro
Ms. Kathleen Dittrick
Mrs. Kimberly Dublanyk
Ms. Sara Dublanyk
Ms. Linda Duddy
Ms. Shanti Duseja
Mr. Robert Eisenman
Mr. and Mrs. Kenneth 
   Eskow
Mr. Robert Falcaro
Ms. Paula Falkowski
Mrs. Denise Ferriolo
Ms. Lois Flegenheimer
Mr. and Mrs. David 
   Flood
Mr. Sean Flood
Ms. Doreen Fogel
Ms. Deanna Foley
Mr. and Mrs. Melvin 
   Forst
Ms. Patti Frank
Mr. and Mrs. Carl Franz
Ms. Mary Frawley
Ms. Susan Fritz
Ms. Susan Froyd
Mrs. Lina  
   Garrido-Gomez
Ms. Jodee Garrity
Mr. and Mrs. Robert 
   Genshaft
Mr. and Mrs. Allen 
   Gerber
Mr. and Mrs. Cliff 
   Gerber
Ms. Beverly Gilbert
Mr. and Mrs. James 
   Gilbert
Ms. Kathryn Ginex
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Mr. and Mrs. Stan Gleit
Ms. Danuta Glowacka
Reverend Linda Goeddel
Grace Health Care
Ms. Margaretta Greeley
Ms. Tammy Grega
Mr. Joe Greipp
Mr. and Mrs. Allan Gross
Mr. Jeremy Grunin
Ms. Janet Guarino
Mrs. Ashley Hackenberg
Ms. Gail Hall
Ms. Laura Hall
Ms. Kelly Hamadyk
Mr. and Mrs. Alan  
   Handelman
Ms. Donna Hantke
Mrs. Julie Harp
Mr. John Harz
Mrs. Patricia  
   Hassenkamp
Ms. Gabriella Hay
Mr. Benjamin J. 
   Hayden
Mr. Glen Hayes
Mr. and Mrs. Martin 
   Hoffman
Ms. Wilma Holt
Ms. Cheryl Hurley
Mr. Stephen Hyde
Mr. Keith Ikola
Imagery Print & 
   Promotional  
   Products, Inc.
Mr. and Mrs. Daniel 
   Jones
Ms. Dawn Jordan
Mr. and Mrs. Seymour 
   Joseph
Mrs. Pamela Kaczor
Mr. and Mrs. Gary 
   Kaplan
Mr. and Mrs.  
   Mitchell Karl
Mr. and Mrs. Harry 
   Kebabjian
Ms. Amy Keegan
Mr. John A. Kennedy
Mrs. Linda Ketler
Ms. Kathleen King
Mr. Craig Kinsey
Mr. James Knoblauch

Ms. Sandi Ko
Mr. Christian Koerner
Ms. Nancy Koppelman
Mr. Robert Kreider 
   and Dr. Barbara Kreider
Ms. Jordan Kruger and  
   Mr. Reed Kordella
Mr. and Mrs. Steven 
   Kuhn
Ms. Paula Lachance
Mr. and Mrs. Paul 
   Lafkowitz
Mr. and Mrs.  
   Bennett Lass
Mr. and Mrs. Jeffrey 
   Lejfer
Ms. Liliana Leonardo
Ms. Michelle Levereth
Ms. Joyce Light
Mr. and Mrs. Barry  
   Lindenberg
Mr. & Mrs.  
   Lawrence Linnetz
Ms. Morgan Linstra
Mr. and Mrs. 
   Edward Lloyd
Mrs. Judith LoBue
Ms. Natalie London 
   and Mr. Richard 
   Yuresko
Ms. Nina Longer
Ms. Alice Lux
Ms. Loretta Machin
Mrs. Christina  
   Macias-Chism
Mr. Mark Maiorano
Mr. Gilbert C. Maisto
Ms. Amy Mallet
Mr. Thomas Malota
Ms. Diana Marsh
Dr. and Mrs. David 
   Marshall
Mrs. Wendy Masteller
Mr. James Matthews
Ms. Renee McAleavy
Mr. James McGrath
Ms. Michele McGrath
Ms. Jennifer McLaughlin
Mr. Ronnie McLawhorn
Mr. and Mrs. David 
   Metsch

Mr. and Mrs. Jeffrey 
  Mitgang
Mrs. Annette Moore
Mr. Donald Morrow
Ms. Elsbeth Moses 
   and Mr. Hy Zipp
Ms. Madison Moss
Ms. Lindalee Mundy
Ms. Annette Murphy
Mr. Gerard Murphy
Ms. Cynthia Murray
Ms. Donna L. Murray
Prof. Edith Neimark
Ms. Cleo Nicolas
Ms. Allison Nieves
Ms. Luz Nieves
Mr. and Mrs. Robert 
    Nisenson
Ms. Joann Norcross
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph Obara
On Call Health  
   Professionals
Options Plus Plan, LLC
Ms. Mackenzie Oram
Mrs. Alyssa Owens
Ms. Barbara Paroly
Ms. Laura Perez
Ms. Amy Pilacky
Ms. Clare Polatschek
Mr. Michael Polley
Ms. Donna Poppo
Ms. Jacqueline Powers
Presbyterian Foundation
Mr. and Mrs. David 
   Propper
Quality Medical Transport, 
   Inc.
Ms. Antoinette Ray
Ms. Joyce Redd
RegentAtlantic
Ms. Shari Reich
Mr. and Mrs. Mark Reiner
Ms. Linda Ricany
Mrs. Ann Ricci Kenah
Ms. Mary Rodriguez
Mr. Kevin Rogers
Mr. and Mrs. Martin 
   Romm
Mr. and Mrs. Steven 
   Rosenfield
Ms. Dominique 
   Rossano

Mr. and Mrs.  
   Michael Rossi
Mrs. Karen Rousseau
Mr. Matthew Runyan
Mr. Kyle Ruppert
Mr. Matthew Russo
Ms. Nikki Sadsad
Ms. Anna Savino
Ms. Jean Scardillo
Mrs. Suzanne Schuster
Mr. John Scott
Mr. Jared Selby
Mr. Brian Shapiro
Mr. Sam Silverman
Mr. and Mrs. Mark Singer
Ms. Josephine Skweres
Mr. and Mrs. Stephen Slater
Mr. Brian Smyth
Mr. and Mrs. Barry Sokol
Star Linen
State of Delaware
Mr. and Mrs. Peter Stern
Ms. Audrey Straus
Ms. Susan Stringfield
Ms. Holly Sullivan
Ms. Lana Surzhko
Mr. Sonny Taragin
Mr. James Tavormina
Mr. Scott Townsley
Mr. Michael Tuccillo
Mr. Jeff Tuite
Mrs. Rebecca Tuite
Mr. Frank J. Valliere
Ms. Lori Vernachio
Mr. and Mrs. Adam Viente
Mr. and Mrs. Michael 
   Wallace
Mrs. Mary Walsh
Mr. and Mrs. Wank
Mr. and Mrs. Donald 
   Watrous
Ms. Lauri Weeks
Ms. Barbara Weinbaum
Mrs. Shelli Williams
Ms. Diane Willoughby
Mr. Gerard Wines
Mr. Sharon Wolfe
Mr. Michael Yannotta
Mr. and Mrs. Stuart  
   Zlotolow
Anonymous Donors
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SPRINGPOINT HEROES SUPPORTERS
THE ATRIUM AT  
NAVESINK HARBOR
Mrs. Sarah Almquist
Mr. Cliff Anderson
Mrs. Sue Anderson
Ms. Meredyth Armitage
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas  
   B. Bateman
Mrs. Norma Berk
Mr. Matthew Blaine
Ms. Margaret Blanchet
Mrs. Carol E. Blesse
Mr. John Brennan and  
   Mrs. Frances Sullivan
Mrs. Patricia H. Buchsbaum
Mr. LeRoy Bunnell
Mrs. Jean Buscema
Mr. George S. Cleveland
Mrs. Beatrice Dermer
Mrs. Gloria A. DeSantola
Mrs. Anne Ferguson
Mrs. Grace M. Flohr
Miss Linda Furman
Mr. Anthony Gargiulo
Ms. Frances Goldfarb
Mr. and Mrs. Don Grant
Mrs. Katherine Guyer
Mrs. Audrey Haimowitz
Mr. and Mrs. Robert  
   Hamlen
Mrs. Teresa Hartley
Mrs. Mary Heller
Mrs. Marcia Herbstman
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Hersey
Mrs. Joan Herter
Mrs. Virginia Hesse
Mr. George Hill
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Hill

Ms. Iris Hinchman
Mr. and Mrs. Henry  
   Hohorst
Mr. and Mrs. Donald 
   Howard
Mrs. Caroline P. Huber
Mrs. Maureen Jeffers
Mrs. Jane Johnson
Mrs. Jeanne S. Jones
Mrs. Beverly Kaye
Mr. Jay Keller
Mr. Michael Kennedy
Mrs. Marguerite Kyrillos
Mrs. Thelma LaBove
Mrs. Patricia A. Lawrence
Mr. and Mrs. John Lawser
Mr. and Mrs. Owen P. 
   Layden
Mr. Theodore Lovell
Mr. Robert Lynch
Mrs. Betty A. Mallon
Mr. and Mrs. Louis Maresca
Mrs. Maryellen McCann
Mr. Joseph McCarthy
Ms. Alice McCord
Mrs. Lorraine McDonald
Mrs. Marie McEntee
Ms. Ann McKee
Mrs. Margaret McMillen
Mrs. Paula McQueen
Mrs. Nancy L. Molineux
Mr. Patrick Moran
Mrs. Angelina Musorrafiti
Mr. and Mrs. Edward Musto
Mrs. Joyce Nelson
Mrs. Arlene Oser
Mrs. Elaine Panish
Mrs. Esther Pavelka

Mrs. Elaine Pope
Mr. and Mrs. Zoltan Pope
Dr. Jaime T. Portela
Mr. Ralph Rapp and Mrs. 
   Irmgard Larsen
Mrs. Barbara Resley
Mr. and Mrs. Jay H.  
   Reynolds
Mr. and Mrs. Daniel  
   Robinson
Mrs. Bettie Rogers
Ms. Beatrice Rosenberg
Mrs. Annette Rothman
Mrs. Carol J. Sandrock
Ms. Phyllis Scelsa
Mr. Charles J. Schafer Jr.
Ms. Carol Ann Schroppe
Mrs. Florence S. Shaer
Mrs. Jacqueline Shortell
Mrs. Kathryn C. Shultes
Ms. Mary Frances T. Smith
Mrs. Renee Suarez
Mr. and Mrs. William Todt
Mrs. Marie Voli
Ms. Laura L. Webber
Mrs. Anne Weil
Mrs. Maureen Welton
Mr. and Mrs. Robert  
   Westerman
Ms. Constance Wild
Ms. Mary Ellen Wilson
Ms. Barbara Withers
Mrs. Dorothy Young

CRESTWOOD MANOR
Mr. Roger L. Babson
Mr. Karl Becker
Mrs. Ruth Anne G. Bell

Dr. David S. Bellemore
Mrs. Marlis Blessing
Mr. William Boehm
Mr. John S. Bonowski
Mr. John R. Brandenburg
Mr. William Brandt
Mrs. Marion J. Brennan
Ms. Rose Brower
Ms. Gloria Caputo
Mrs. Anna Cattley
Mrs. Lorraine Clark
Ms. Brigitte Contreras
Mrs. Marjorie Crosby
Mrs. Dolores Danzer
Mrs. Barbara Delaney
Mrs. Jeanne Dewitt
Mr. George DiScala
Mr. and Mrs. Jack F. Doyle
Mrs. Alice Evans
Mrs. Charlotte L. Everett
Mr. and Mrs. Gordon Farley
Mr. and Mrs. William Feis
Mrs. Rita M. Garry
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph 
   Giordano
Mrs. Ingrid Grosskopf
Mr. John Gucwa
Miss Nora Halvorsen
Mrs. Mae Hamersma
Ms. Elenore Hansen
Mrs. Phyllis Helfand
Mrs. Mary J. Helfont
Mr. and Mrs. George  
   Holman
Mrs. Ruth Irons
Ms. Ruth E. Ivers
Mrs. Phyllis Kornbrekke
Mrs. Charlotte Koscal
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Ms. Norma Kovach
Mrs. Doris H. Laib
Ms. Alma Leotsakas
Dr. John Maffei
Mr. and Mrs. Philip 
   Mangold
Miss Charlotte McMahon
Ms. Thomasina McMullen
Mr. and Mrs. Paul A. 
   Mercready
Mr. and Mrs. Richard 
   Minue
Mrs. Josephine Murphy
Mrs. Beverly Palecek
Mrs. Ann Pape
Mrs. Elaine Parry
Ms. Dorothy Perdon
Mr. Evan Quarton
Mr. William Radziewicz
Mr. and Mrs. Frank Rieder
Mrs. Margaret S. Rutherford
Mrs. Loretta Sangastiano
Mrs. Emily Schalk
Mrs. Annie A. Scratchley
Mrs. Thomasina Seiler
Mrs. Annmarie Sholtis
Ms. Anna M. Soukup
Mrs. Helen Stolte
Dr. and Mrs. Marvin Strauss
Mr. Edgar Timmons
Mrs. Jean Tintle
Mr. and Mrs. Paul Trumm
Mrs. Dolores Tulanowski
Mrs. Beverly Van Siclen
Mrs. Carol Verbel
Mr. and Mrs. Frank Viverito
Mrs. Berta Vogt
Anonymous Donors

MEADOW LAKES 
Mr. Alfred Abbotts
Ms. Joyce Alexander
Mr. and Mrs. Charles Ascher
Mr. Tony Baionno
Ms. Gail Baker
Mrs. Shirlee Baxter
Mrs. Doris Belman
Ms. Mary A. Benton
Ms. Elana Berlinger
Ms. Lillian Blatt
Mrs. Patricia Boynton
Mrs. Lillian Conley
Mr. Dale C. Davis
Mrs. Roswitha Dey
Mr. Francis P. Duffy
Mr. Paul Eland
Mrs. Lillian Ernst
Mr. and Mrs. Ralph Ervin
Mrs. Ruth Flynn
Mrs. Marjorie Fox
Mr. and Mrs. Daniel Frantz
Mrs. Ellen Furey
Ms. Eunice C. Gallena
Mr. and Mrs. David W.  
   Gerridge
Mr. and Mrs. Peter Gillim
Rev. and Dr. John Mark 
   Goerss
Dr. Monica Hamill
Mrs. Jean Hanst
Mr. and Mrs. William L. 
   Harrington
Mrs. Leslie Hatch
Mrs. Betty J. Hulse
Mrs. Vanetta Hunter
Mr. and Mrs. Leigh Isleib
Mrs. Jean M. Kelly
Mrs. Eileen Kendall

Mrs. Doris Kiney
Mrs. Grace J. Kosanke
Ms. Gloria Kress
Mrs. Leona Lee
Mrs. Florence Lipstein
Mr. James Magliano and  
   Ms. Gloria Kress
Mr. and Mrs. James Martin
Mr. and Mrs. Harvey Meyer
Ms. Gloria Mineo
Mrs. Joan Misiura
Mrs. Kathryn Murdock
Ms. Debra Nixon
Mr. and Mrs. Edward Reed
Ms. Gerda E. Reimer
Mrs. Marion Rock
Mrs. Betty Lou Ross
Ms. Regina Ryan
Ms. Olga Mary Skolka
Ms. Mary Elizabeth Stewart
Ms. Rita Strmensky
Mr. and Mrs. James Swale
Mrs. Ernestine Urken
Mrs. Grace Venanzi
Mrs. Pauline Weber
Mrs. Beth Wham
Dr. Ellie Whitney
Ms. Dolores Wills
Mrs. Elizabeth A. Zoch
Anonymous Donors

MONROE VILLAGE
Ms. Natalie Abrams
Ms. Ahuva Arie
Mrs. Gayle Bambera
Mrs. Marjorie Bazin
Mrs. Florence Beneckson
Mr. Benjamin Bergman
Mrs. Rosa Bozzi

Ms. Roberta Brown
Mrs. Yolanda Caruso
Ms. Elizabeth Casalinuovo
Mr. Eugene Chang
Mrs. Nadine Dente
Mr. and Mrs. Gilbert  
   Ehrenreich
Mr. Edward Fafara
Mrs. Dorothy Fisher
Mr. and Mrs. Lawrence Gelb
Mr. and Mrs. Donald Gendler
Mrs. Marilyn Ginsburg
Mrs. Lois Gmach
Mr. Herbert Goldsmith
Ms. Jill Hoffenberg
Ms. Mary Hopkins
Mr. and Mrs. James Jacobi
Mrs. Evelyn Kammerman
Ms. Ruth Klein
Ms. Sydell Korland
Ms. Ethel Krant
Mrs. Norah Kuthy
Mrs. Margaret Lawson
Ms. Sylvia Lennard
Mrs. Jeanne Levine
Mr. and Mrs. Irwin Meltzer
Ms. Harriet Moskowitz
Mr. Domenick Panepinto
Ms. Carol Paone
Mr. and Mrs. Albert Parker
Mr. Bernard Passer
Mr. Joseph Radner
Mrs. Esther Raiss
Mrs. Antoinette Reale
Ms. Marjorie Reichman
Ms. Lucille Roberts
Mrs. Frances Schnall
Mrs. Renee Schulman
Mrs. Beverly Sedlock
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Mr. and Mrs. Lawrence  
   Sheppard
Mr. and Mrs. Robert  
   Sherman
Mrs. Sylvia Sherman
Ms. Anne Siegel
Mrs. Harriet Steinberg
Mr. and Mrs. Leonard  
   Storch
Ms. Virginia Swanagan
Mrs. Marie Thomas
Mrs. Charlotte Toffel
Ms. Rosemarie Torppey
Mrs. Verena Voegele
Mrs. Marlene Ziselman

THE MOORINGS AT 
LEWES
Mr. and Mrs. Carl Bair
Mr. and Mrs. Palmer  
   Chappelle
Mr. Curt Christensen
Ms. Karen Consolini
Ms. Meredith Cox
Mr. William Dunn
Ms. Elsie Gould
Mr. and Mrs. John Kaufman
Ms. Corinne Malsbury
Mr. and Mrs. James McCool
Mr. and Mrs. Robert  
   Partlow
Mr. George Travers

THE OAKS AT DENVILLE
Mrs. Mary Ancona
Ms. Colleen Andora
Sister Dorothy Banashak
Mr. Arnold Bauer
Mr. Robert Beaven
Mrs. Patricia Berg
Mrs. Natalie Berry
Mrs. MaryJane Beshar
Mr. Bruce Bessemer
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Biase
Mrs. Diane Birch
Mr. and Mrs. Paul  
   Capodanno
Mr. William Carnemolla
Ms. Mary Clarke

Ms. Marilyn Cohen
Mrs. Frances Colavita
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph  
   Colleran
Mr. and Mrs. Anthony  
   Combias
Mrs. Beryl Craft
Mr. and Mrs. Daniel Crean
Ms. Janet D’Arcangelo
Mr. and Mrs. John  
   Davidson
Mr. Richard Dillon
Mr. and Mrs. Robert 
   Duphiney
Mrs. Barbara Eulie
Mrs. Margaret Fahy
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph Favaro
Mrs. Miriam Flynn
Mrs. Carol Fosburg
Mrs. Vivian Geaneas
Miss Ann Gordon
Mrs. Mary Ann Gorman
Ms. Anne Grasso
Ms. Mary Ann Grasso
Mr. and Mrs. Albert Green
Mr. Richard Guyer
Mr. and Mrs. Robert  
   Hannon
Mr. Frank Hardalo
Mr. and Mrs. Hans Hasse
Mr. and Mrs. Richard  
   Hennessy
Ms. Donna Heuer
Ms. Juliana Hodapp
Ms. Carol Holmelund
Ms. Beatrice Howell
Mrs. Jean Jacobs
Ms. Marilyn Jaeger
Mr. and Mrs. Artur 
   Jelonnek
Mrs. Dolores Jenkins
Mr. James Josenhans
Mrs. Alice Kelly
Mr. Robert Kelly
Mr. James Kennedy
Mr. John Killmeyer
Mrs. Jean Kindberg
Mr. Donald King
Ms. Sylvia Kleff

Sister Arlene Kollar
Mr. and Mrs. Edward  
   Konikowski
Mrs. Marion Kump
Mrs. Kathleen Layendecker
Mr. and Mrs. William Lehr
Mrs. Elizabeth Maginness
Mr. John Malone
Mr. William Malvey
Mrs. Anne Marihugh
Mrs. Delores McWeeney
Mrs. Arden Melick
Mrs. Inez Melluse
Mr. and Mrs. Fred Miller
Mr. and Mrs. Ralph  
   Montanino
Ms. Janet Nienstadt
Mrs. Sally O’Brien
Ms. Simone O’Keefe
Mr. and Mrs. William Price
Mrs. Theresa Pullets
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph Racine
Mrs. Donna Rankin
Mr. and Mrs. Robert  
   Salinardi
Mr. and Mrs. Robert  
   Schaeffer
Mr. and Mrs. Howard 
   Schneider
Mr. and Mrs. Donald Shaw
Rev. and Rev. Sherman 
   Skinner
Mrs. Millicent Smailes
Ms. Helen Smith
Mrs. Ellin Sonn
Mrs. Judith Stewart
Mr. Christopher Sullivan
Mr. James Termyna
Mr. Joseph Toth
Mrs. Nancy Toto
Ms. Joan Udell
Ms. Geraldine Van Dyke
Mrs. Ann Vella
Mr. and Mrs. Norman Volz
Dr. and Mrs. Thomas Vona
Mrs. Lillian Wagner
Mrs. Linda Walsh
Ms. Kathleen Ward
Mr. and Mrs. William Ward

Mrs. Eva Weingartner
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Wilde
Mr. Gerald Williams
Mr. and Mrs. Boyd Wright
Ms. Marlene Zavaglia
Dr. Robert Zufall
Anonymous Donors

STONEBRIDGE AT  
MONTGOMERY 
Mrs. Rosalie Berger
Mr. and Mrs. Jerry  
   Berkelhammer
Mrs. Kathleen M. Bingeman
Mrs. Katharine Brush
Dr. and Mrs. William Burks
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas J. 
   Cawley
Mrs. Wendy Clarke
Mr. and Mrs. Jimmy Collins
Mr. Robert Comizzoli
Rev. and Mrs. Lawrence 
   Curtis
Mr. Peter Cziffra
Mrs. Helen Dauster
Mr. David Drake
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Eiger
Mr. William Enslin
Ms. Helen Freedman
Mrs. Claire Fridkis
Mr. and Mrs. Anthony 
   Glockler
Mrs. Helen Gorenstein
Mrs. Joan Hicks
Ms. Rosemarie  
   Hunninghake
Ms. Anne Hurwitt
Mr. Robert Hyatt
Mr. and Mrs. John Johnson
Ms. Lonnie Sue Johnson
Ms. Beverly Kestenis
Mrs. Mary Jill Lockwood
Mrs. Ruth Loucks
Mr. Donald MacQueen
Mr. and Mrs. Bruce Maloof
Mrs. Nancy Manning
Mrs. Joyce M. Maso
Mr. and Mrs. Paul Matthews
Rev. David McAlpin
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Mr. and Mrs. Albert  
   Medwin
Mr. and Mrs. Edwin Metcalf
Mrs. Doris Moss
Rev. and Mrs. David  
   Mulford
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Ober
Mr. Cornelius O’Leary
Mr. and Mrs. Harry 
   Purnell III
Mrs. Elizabeth Rieur
Mr. and Mrs. Francis Riley
Mrs. Adrienne Rodewald
Dr. Katharine Sakenfeld
Dr. and Mrs. Max Salas
Dr. John Schmidt and  
   Ms. Marcia Atcheson
Ms. Patricia Scully
Mr. and Mrs. Masayuki 
   Shibata
Ms. Markell M. Shriver
Mrs. Mary Glenn Smith
Mrs. Catherine Stroup
Mr. and Mrs. Charles L. 
   Taggart
Mr. Jeffrey Tener
Mr. and Mrs. Toshio 
   Tsuzuki
Ms. Helen Turner
Dr. and Mrs. Robert Varrin
Mr. and Mrs. Bruce Wagner
Mrs. Mary Walsh
Ms. Carol Wehrheim
Mr. Peter Weiland
Mr. Sidney Willis
Ms. Ariana Wittke
Mrs. Barbara Wright
Mrs. Janet Wyckoff

Mr. and Mrs. Kenneth 
   Young
Mrs. Marilyn Zonis

WINCHESTER GARDENS 
Ms. Rosalind Altman
Ms. Norma Auth
Ms. Ruth Been
Ms. Marion Berlin
Ms. Emily Bibbins
Mrs. Phyllis Bloom
Mr. Kenneth Boosin
Mr. Tullio Borri
Mr. Andrew D. Brashears
Mr. William Cochrane
Dr. Seamus Connolly
Ms. Mary Pat Deane
Mr. and Mrs. Jerome  
   Eckenthal
Ms. Elevia Fussell
Ms. Eleanor Georgen
Mr. Larry Goldsmith
Mrs. Laurel Greenblatt
Ms. Marie Hinds
Mr. and Mrs. William 
   Holzapfel
Mr. Russell Kerby
Mr. and Mrs. Louis Kreyer
Ms. Rachel Kruskal
Mrs. Janet Kuenstner
Ms. Dorothy Leslie
Mr. Norman B. Lipsett
Mrs. Cecilia Mullen
Ms. Renee Parvin
Ms. Pearl Randall-Lehrhoff
Mr. and Mrs. Frederick 
   Roessle
Ms. Patricia Rush

Ms. Eva Samo
Ms. Elaine Sclar
Mr. Herbert Shapiro
Ms. Ruth Southwick
Mrs. Marilyn Spindell
Mr. Arthur Squyres
Mr. Herbert Stein
Mr. and Mrs. Sydney Towell
Ms. Gisela Traugott
Ms. Cynthia Tuzman
Ms. Mary Jane Waldron

FRIENDS 
Mr. James Black
Mrs. Jan Brand
Mr. Dave Burwell
Mr. and Mrs. Edgar Coster
Ms. Linda Delp
Mrs. Sarah Devlin
Mrs. Alicia Dimtsios
Ms. Carol Duryea
Mrs. Lois Dvorak
Ms. Kelly Ferguson
Mr. Sean Flood
Mr. and Mrs. Lawrence 
   Fridkis
Ms. Mary Giampietro
Mr. and Mrs. Charles 
   Gibbons
Ms. Kathleen Gilroy
Mr. and Mrs. Robert 
   Goodman
Mr. Roland J Guzzi Jr
Ms. Patricia Hayden
Mrs. Heather Hill-Falkoff
Mrs. Marnie Idec
Ms. Michelle Jahn
Mr. William Kay

Mrs. Jamie Klemp
Mrs. Julie Klimowicz
Mr. Mark Kondracki
Mr. Robert Kreider and  
   Dr. Barbara Kreider
Dr. Jacqueline Lapsley
Ms. Harriet Lennard
Mrs. Susan Mannarino
Mrs. Wendy Masteller
Mr. & Mrs. Robert Miller
Ms. Susan Montgomery
Ms. Annette Murphy
Miss Jill Patel
Mrs. Judith Pincus
Mr. William Price
Mr. and Mrs. John Regan
Dr. Richard Reynolds
Mrs. Ann Ricci Kenah
Mr. Jim Roberts
Mrs. Linda H. Rose
Ms. Barbara Schofield
Mr. William Scratchley
Mrs. Lorraine Seabrook
Ms. Marah Shiels
Ms. Janet Steiner
Ms. Beth Sullivan
Ms. Georgia Sullivan
Mr. and Mrs. Peter Taggart
Ms. Suzanne Vine
Ms. Amy Westerman
Mr. Roy Winnick and 
   Ms. Catherine Harper
Ms. Carolyn Yoder



33

A.J. Construction & Property Management, LLC
AC Drywall and Painting, LLC
Aculabs, Inc.
ADT Commercial
Alliance Bus Group
Alpha Fire Protection
Badger Roofing Company
Baker Tilly Virchow Krause
Benjamin Moore & Co.
BioProtectors, LLC
Bloomberg L.P.
C & C Construction Management, Inc.
Concord Advisory Group, Ltd.
Conner Strong & Buckelew
Cowley’s Termite & Pest Services, Inc.
Design Alternatives
Dutch’s Meats
Emergency Systems Service Co.
Enquire Solutions
Fino Electric, LLC
Freedom Financial Advisors, LLC
Giordano, Halleran & Ciesla, P.C.
Jay and Linda Grunin Foundation
HD Supply
Insurance Restoration Specialists, Inc.
Investors Bank
J. W. Poole, Inc.
JM Commercial & Industrial

JML Medical, Inc.
KDA Architects
Langan Engineering & Environmental Services
Lecesse – Del-Sano Joint Venture
Lessard Builders
LinkMedia 360
Marathon Capital Strategies, LLC
Minuteman Press
Montgomery Medical Associates, LLC
New Jersey Manufacturers Insurance Group
Newport Capital Group
Noelker and Hull Associates, Inc.
Parker Health Group
Peapack-Gladstone Bank
Penn Jersey Paper Co.
Princetonian Graphics, Inc.
RegentAtlantic
Riverview Medical Associates
The Spectrum Group
The Stone Foundation
Talent Strategy Partners, LLC
Varsity Branding
Wilentz, Goldman & Spitzer, P.A.
Withum Wealth Management
Yes We Do, LLC
Ziegler Capital Markets Group

CORPORATE DONORS
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1        The Atrium at  
Navesink Harbor 
Red Bank, NJ 
(800) 842-2480 
Michael D. Gentile 
Executive Director

2        Crestwood Manor 
Whiting, NJ 
(866) 662-7359 
Anne M. Hay 
Executive Director

3        Meadow Lakes 
East Windsor, NJ   
(800) 564-5705 
Brenden D. Garozzo 
Executive Director

4        Monroe Village 
Monroe Township, NJ 
(866) 859-2276 
Jay Whiteman 
Senior Executive Director

5        The Moorings at Lewes 
Lewes, DE 
(302) 644-7994 
Annette Moore 
Executive Director

6        The Oaks at Denville 
Denville, NJ 
(800) 237-3330 
Ann Ricci Kenah 
Executive Director

7        Stonebridge at  
Montgomery 
Skillman, NJ   
(800) 218-3456 
Mary Cannon 
Executive Director

8        Winchester Gardens 
Maplewood, NJ 
(888) 816-8527 
Susan Lippy 
Executive Director

AFFORDABLE HOUSING
9        Allaire Crossing* 

Wall, NJ 
(732) 449-5889 
Kelly Horton 
Executive Director

10    Asbury Tower 
Asbury Park, NJ 
(732) 988-9090 
Nancy Hamsik 
Senior Executive Director

11    Butler Senior Community* 
Butler, NJ 
(973) 492-3700 
Tracey Hogan 
Multi-site Executive Director

12    Countryside Meadows 
Egg Harbor City, NJ   
(609) 652-9100 
Stanley Davis 
Executive Director

13    The Crossroads at Howell 
Freehold, NJ 
(732) 683-1244 
Grace Palazzolo 
Executive Director

14    Friendship Gardens* 
Howell, NJ 
(732) 370-9110 
Karen Rousseau 
Executive Director

15    The Gables at West Windsor 
Princeton Junction, NJ 
(609) 799-8885 
Jamie Whilden 
Multi-site Executive Director

16    Heritage at Whiting 
Whiting, NJ 
(844) 260-7164 
Christina Collura 
Executive Director

17    Hidden Brook at Franklin 
Somerset, NJ 
(732) 560-1751 
Kim McBride 
Senior Executive Director

18    Manchester Pines 
Manchester, NJ 
(732) 350-1300 
Jill Berrien 
Senior Executive Director

LIFE PLAN COMMUNITIES

COMMUNITIES AND AFFILIATES
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5
F Springpoint Home Office

4814 Outlook Drive, Suite 201
Wall Township, NJ 07753
(800) 222-0609

19    The Oaks at Toms River 
Toms River, NJ 
(732) 244-0991 
Jim Matthews 
Senior Executive Director

20    Plainfield Tower West* 
Plainfield, NJ 
(908) 668-1963 
Sandra Pettiford 
Senior Executive Director

21    Portland Pointe 
Atlantic Highlands, NJ 
(732) 872-9040 
Judy Immordino 
Executive Director

22    Robert Noble Manor 
South Amboy, NJ 
(732) 721-7500 
Jim Matthews &  
Kim McBride 
Senior Executive  
Directors

23    Samuel Miller Senior  
Housing Community 
Mount Holly, NJ 
(609) 261-5384 
Jim Matthews & 
Kim McBride 
Senior Executive Directors

24    Stafford by the Bay 
Manahawkin, NJ 
(609) 489-0809 
Deborah Colianni 
Senior Executive Director

25    Watchung Terrace at  
Middlesex 
Middlesex, NJ 
(732) 356-0681 
Maquida Hanley 
Executive Director

26    Wheaton Pointe at  
East Windsor 
East Windsor, NJ 
(609) 448-7738 
Jamie Whilden 
Multi-site Executive Director

27    The Woodlands at Ramsey* 
Ramsey, NJ 
(201) 818-0230 
Tracy Hogan  
Mulit-site Executive Director

*Managing General Partner

SKILLED NURSING/ 
REHABILITATION

28    Village Point Rehabilitation 
and Healthcare  
Monroe Township, NJ  
(844) 718-8879 
Jay Whiteman 
Senior Executive Director

HOME-BASED SERVICES

Springpoint at Home
Monroe Township, NJ 
(844) 724-1777
Annette Murphy
Director of Home Care and Care Management

Springpoint Choice
Plainsboro, NJ
Lewes, DE
(866) 778-3255
Cecily Laidman
Executive Director
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